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Speaker 1 (00:00):

Yay. Ben is here. Let me tell you a little bit about Ben. So yay. Yay. So, uh, today
we've got something really special for you here in Actor Operating system, or if
you're listening here to the podcast, I have Ben Curtis, who's been a friend of mine
for a long time. We met doing a play many years ago. Uh, but you may recognize him,
uh, as the infamous Dell computer dude, uh, then is an internationally recognized
actor, musician, public speaker, mental health advocate, and life coach.

Speaker 1 (00:50):

Uh, he's a nine 11 survivor and his comeback story is extraordinary. Uh, he's been
featured in People Magazine, The Tonight Show, NBC Reuters, Good Morning America and
More. And he travels the world teaching tools for self care, compassion, healing, and
freedom. And like this is reading straight from his bio. And what I need you to hear
from me is, Ben is a light in this world. And when you hear this out of my mouth, it
can feel like, how can that be true? And it is such truth. Uh, it feels good to speak
it out loud. I just wanna say that, that it is, it feels really, I feel very certain
when I say these words about Ben. Um, I wanna share a little bit more about him
before we jump in. So even out of, uh, his commitment to wellness, Dell Technologies
brought him back 20 years later, uh, as a spokesperson and as a brand ambassador. And
when he isn't teaching or leading or speaking on his podcast, dude, you're getting
well, Uh, you can catch Ben as a guest star and maybe one of your favorite TV shows,
or even at a music festival rocking out with his wife, Casey Fireman, and their
award-winning indie folk band, Dirty Maid. And Ben, can we hear this on Spotify? Are
y'all out there? Can we listen to

Speaker 2 (01:52):

You somewhere? Yes. Oh yeah, Yeah. We have two albums out there already, right? We're
about to release a brand new one called Weight of the World, which is super fun and
wild. It's just like our, our pandemic journey through music. Um, Oh,

Speaker 1 (02:04):

I love it. If you can, if we get a sample, I would be happy to put it on this podcast
episode if we can get a little sample from you, if you'll allow

Speaker 2 (02:10):

It. Oh, yes. Absolutely.

Speaker 1 (02:12):
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Awesome. So I wanna welcome you to the podcast and to the actor operating system to
start this conversation today. And thanks for being here. I wanna start just by
saying that,

Speaker 2 (02:21):

Hmm, thank you. And thank you for that beautiful introduction and for everyone who's
a part of this, whether past, present, or future, your energy really is a
contribution. And it's, it's such a gift to be here. Brian,

Speaker 1 (02:32):

Thank you for saying that. Thank you for saying that. So, I, so we're here today to
talk about the upside of stress. So the first time I heard this, I said, off, go
away. How dare you. How dare you. How dare you. So can you walk me in through a
little bit of what this means, teach us o master how we can turn this thing like, and
I said to you before we started today, like, I need this now more than than ever.
Mm-hmm. <affirmative>, full disclosure, y'all, it's a really busy week over here at
Team bkp. We got a lot of fun stuff brewing, and sometimes when we have a lot of fun
stuff brewing, that means Brian is a, I think of myself as a cash register for
decisions. Cuz we're like, Brian, what about this? What about this? I'm like, Yes,
this or an atm. And it becomes, it steals energy from my mitochondria. And that's one
of the ways that I think I experienced my stress is like, oh, oh, like a
breathlessness. So tell me please, about this idea of the upside of stress.

Speaker 2 (03:27):

Mm. Well, we're gonna get to dive deep into that in about 25 minutes, but before we
do, I will tell you right now, and that really starts with how we think about stress.
So when we talk about stress, you, I mean, I already heard you say like it's this
breathlessness and, and all of those things. So, um, stress is actually a really
important and normal part of life. And it really, what we're gonna be looking at
later is how is our mindset and how we think about stress and that statistically has
shown to be the greatest impact, literally how we think about our own stress and
perceive it. Because I don't know if you've heard of, have you heard of the word
tress

Speaker 1 (04:02):

Before? No. Tell us.

Speaker 2 (04:04):

So before I started researching stress, I'd never heard about this either. I actually
was, um, assigned to teach a, my first podcast on, I mean, um, Workshop on Stress to
this like global company. I was like, no pressure. And I was looking this and, and
one of the concepts that was brought to the table was tres. And I was like, Ooh, what
is that? And it's, it's, I mean, the fact that none of us know about it is really
interesting, but it's the positive side of stress. So we only know about negative
stress, but tres eu stress literally means positive stress. So
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Speaker 1 (04:36):

It's European stress is this European stress. That's what you use. Stress. Stress,

Speaker 2 (04:40):

Yeah. <laugh>. Exactly. Yeah. So what would that be like if any of our stress had
that bud said? Um, so it's really about, you know, if you think about all the
important times in your life, um, like the biggest moments in your life, uh, when you
got married, Right? Were you stressed?

Speaker 1 (04:57):

I was not, I'm not married yet, but thank you. We're having no dates. How dare you
call me out in front of everyone. <laugh>. I am engaged. So full disclosure, we
haven't said any dates, but yes. Okay. <laugh>.

Speaker 2 (05:11):

Um, I,

Speaker 1 (05:11):

But I can imagine that, yeah, I can imagine that stress for sure. The day of, or
what's

Speaker 2 (05:16):

The most stressful event you've ever had in your life, Ryan? Or one that comes to
mind?

Speaker 1 (05:20):

I think, uh, when you say the most stressful, I think what comes to mind, because I
think there's a lot of feelings that go on, but like in this particular, like when my
father died in the, I was having to, uh, deliver eulogy, right? So there was a whole
bunch of like, I wanna honor him, I wanna honor the people are here, I wanna make
sure I'm saying the right words. And the stress level was hot. Like, yeah, I'm
interested. I wanna hear, I wanna hear what you do with that. Yeah.

Speaker 2 (05:43):

Well you had energy, so there's actually something positive in that. I'm, I'm sure in
hindsight when you reflect on that moment, um, when you reflect on his service, what
are the feelings you associate with with that in hindsight?

Speaker 1 (05:58):
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Yeah, I mean, I think that I really was proud of how I showed up really. I think that
the stress helped me say like, I remember scrapping a version of you be like, this is
not the right one. Like, and like it, um, it reminds me like, as I think about it
now, the experience that I would imagine a runner has of like, yeah, that was not my
best run. Let me do it again. And like there's a, it's like a good, it's like a good
pressure. I can't put my finger on it as much as why I'm glad you're helping me here.
But like, yeah, there's like a good pressure to get it right, isn't the right
language I would use, but like to do better, to want to show up the way that I wanna
show up.

Speaker 2 (06:33):

Yeah. And there's something inside of you, your nervous system is actually helping
you do that, that fight or flight. Um, the, the, what's the five F's? But there's an
e I say, um, fight, fight, flight, fright, freeze, appease.

Speaker 1 (06:53):

Whoa. Say that again if

Speaker 2 (06:55):

You can. And there's someone said Fawn too, That's another one. Um, so I'll write
them in too. So fight flight. So, um, fright,

Speaker 1 (07:07):

Fight, flight fright, Fawn is the version of a piece and freeze. Got it.

Speaker 2 (07:13):

Got it. Um, so our nervous systems instinctually, a lot of things are going on for us
to protect us and or help carry you through. So you, I'm sure an was was, I mean it's
seems silly to ask, but was grief present during that time for you?

Speaker 1 (07:34):

I'll, I'll say yes, but a responsibility was bigger in this moment. Yeah. We had the
funeral at our home. Like that was very like, I need to be a host. Kind of was bigger
than the grief. I think grief came for me a little bit later, but that was the, the
first piece was I need to show

Speaker 2 (07:51):

Up and thank you for being so vulnerable and honest about this experience. Cuz I'm
sure even just talking about it can, can come with its now

Speaker 1 (07:59):

I didn't know we were gonna go here. I'm,
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Speaker 2 (08:01):

I'm, Yeah, well I didn't either, but I appreciate it and it's a great example cuz as
we grow older, we're all gonna lose people, especially those close to us. It's a
beautiful part of life. Things are dying right now, outside the trees are changing.
All of that's happening. So I think it's important that we're talking about it. Um,
we're in a new moon also, so we're coming from nothing. But what you're pointing at
is, um, in those times and we're going into a darker time, right? So it's okay to
embrace and talk about these things. I think it's beautiful that you're talking about
it. Um, in hindsight you didn't shut down and, and just like lay in your bed and
weren't able to get up, right? Something actually had you firing and showing up. So I
would, um, in, in the sake of the argument or, or sort of the, the, the point of view
we have from this conversation is that could be your, your tress.

Speaker 2 (08:51):

That could literally be the um, um, this, the, the, um, I'm just blanking. I wanted
to say serotonin. The cortisol firing, right? The things that you're adrenaline,
right? Just helping you get through, helping you survive, helping you actually keep
certain emotions at base. So when also, um, scientifically when you're in fight or
flight, you're really, um, um, so there's the amygdala which has all the, like some
of that stuff going on. And then there's the other part, the hypothalamus, um, that
has some decision making and, and, and the one that does like the creative thinking
and the communication that basically shuts off when you're in those things in order
to help you just go. So that's why <laugh>, it can feel impulsive sometimes or really
intense. Um, or we may say or do things that we don't always mean, right? Like if we
don't have a, a healthy relationship with this experience or with our nervous system,
right? Like PTSD is the same thing. It can fire even at times when it's not useful.
Mm. So consider that it was useful to help you deliver this eulogy and in hindsight
it was, you really showed up. So no matter how stressful it might have been in time,
it actually carried you through. And that could be an example of tress,

Speaker 1 (10:06):

The way you say that. Even I think if we're using those five different F words, like
I feel like I was in fight mode but not in fight, like punch each other out. Fight
mode. Mm-hmm. <affirmative>, but fight mode. I'm like let's tackle this. I don't know
if that's the way the, a scientist would define my energy, but I think on the inside
it was like, I am in fight mode now I'm like in good. I'm staying in good fighting
shape. Almost might be another related what you said

Speaker 2 (10:28):

About too, because you have energy. Great. So your legs are like, you probably could
have like run around a lot

Speaker 1 (10:34):
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That day, right? Yeah. I to I will say that. Yeah. I remember like being on my feet
the entire time cuz like, get the house ready, get the yard ready. And then the
moment I like sat down for a second was when other emotions started to come up even.
So yeah, that's a really interesting way to think about it.

Speaker 2 (10:47):

And can I just say too, like, I just think it's so messed up how our society, like,
there's so much pressure on the family to gather and organize in a time when you're
in such intense grief and how in the world, I mean, just having, I lost my father a
year and a half ago, so what you shared was really resonated with me and how in the
world, I mean my sister and I waited like three or four months or six months. People
are like, When are you gonna do this? We're like, I don't know, we're we're boarding
like how does Eddie one do this? Yeah, that's, I love the, the Jewish tradition. Um,
we were raised Episcopalian, but a lot of my friends are Jewish and I love the the
tradition of of having structured mourn and like, and you get to come in and there's
another thing a year later to, um, the unveiling to honor the, the year and now to
release mourn and um, and celebrate and all of those things that are so important and
to, and to take time to process. So this brings up self care and balance. Like how in
the world are we going to start and these things are gonna happen and continue to
happen, happen in life is what happens when we're living it, Right? Right. Busy
making other plans, but also, um, these things come up. So this is really an
opportunity to see, to look at our self care and balance and our, and our toolkit.
And those are all the things we're gonna be talking about, um, after this too.

Speaker 1 (12:10):

Sure. And when we're to, and just for the benefit of our listeners here, when you're
talking about self care, can you share what your definition of that is?

Speaker 2 (12:18):

Yeah. Um, my definition of self care. That's great. No, not many people ask me that.

Speaker 1 (12:26):

Oh good. I love on hot seat for

Speaker 2 (12:28):

A second. Work on this. Yeah, I have an elevator pitch though. Cause it changes for
me every day. Um, the words that come to mind for me around self-care are balance,
um, oxygen, putting the oxygen mask on myself first. Mm-hmm.

Speaker 1 (12:43):

<affirmative>,

Speaker 2 (12:44):
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Kindness, self-compassion, um, and being present. Um, and just, I I think of care
like, like, like taking care of ourselves like we would an infant. And so when I
think of self care, I literally see those things like how am I talking to myself,
feeding myself, you know, bathing, exercising, moving. Um, I, I, I look at, I I love
to approach it from the four pillars of wellness, which is, um, movement, exercise,
sleep, nutrition or diet and then stillness or meditation and

Speaker 1 (13:33):

Whoa, I don't think anyone thinks of stillness. I'm like, Yes, Yes. Oh, stillness.

Speaker 2 (13:37):

Yeah. Yeah. We're all like, check,

Speaker 1 (13:38):

Check.

Speaker 2 (13:40):

Uh oh.

Speaker 1 (13:40):

<laugh>. When do I do that? No, that, that's called sleep. What are you talking
about? Stillness is just sleep. What do you mean? Right? Yeah. Lot of, So you, you
talk a little more about that cuz that feels

Speaker 2 (13:48):

Like well I even have, Yeah. So I see that rings for you. That, that I would say for
of every statistically of all the people I've worked with, that one tends to pop the
most too. And what I really have people do is as we're going through this, you can
say, um, you can say, uh, yeah, I, I'll I'll put the um, the four pillars in the chat
too. Um, sorry, I just got sidetracked. What was your question again? Oh yeah, yeah,
yeah. Okay. So, um, I was talking, you weren't asking a question, I was talking on
something at a point. So that was that. Um, in approaching the four pillars of
wellness, I think it's good to grade ourselves, right? So we can talk about like, so
in, um, movement or exercise, how would you grade yourself, Brian? A

Speaker 1 (14:40):

Scale, I'm really in the hot seat today. This is my podcast. On a scale from

Speaker 2 (14:43):

One to 10, a scale of one 10 move, No judgment. This is today.
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Speaker 1 (14:48):

Okay. No, I give myself an a, I work out four days a week and I go to the gym the
other day. Is total a yes.

Speaker 2 (14:52):

Okay. And then nutrition. How is that?

Speaker 1 (14:56):

I mean, I had some nice pasta last night, so I'm gonna give myself a B for

Speaker 2 (15:00):

Today. Okay. Okay. And it could be like overall, right? We're not even, um, this
isn't, again, this is not, I even stay away from, so I used to do the grading and I
said from one to 10 and you said a right <laugh>, so Oh, got it, got it. We wanna
look, I'm just reflecting that cuz it's so easy to judge ourselves like, oh my god, I
had pasta so I like,

Speaker 1 (15:23):

I can do a one to 10. So for

Speaker 2 (15:25):

Pasta is also can be, I mean, have some nutritional value. It totally, it's not
nothing. Um, carbs can be useful in your life

Speaker 1 (15:33):

For my, for my, what I'm working toward. Cuz I kind of have a goal around this,
right? Yeah.

Speaker 2 (15:37):

So I

Speaker 1 (15:38):

Would say that, yeah, I give myself, I'll, if we're gonna use a one to 10, I'll give
a 10 on the movement and I will give myself like a, a cool seven on the food for
today. Great. For today.

Speaker 2 (15:47):

Great. Yeah. And then what about, um, sleep?

Speaker 1 (15:51):
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You know, I have a little thing I wear my wrist that tells me how well I sleep and I,
um, and I'm really in a pendulum space where I'm either like having great sleep or
not. Great. I'm very rarely in the middle of the road, but last night I'll say it was
a good, it was a, I mean, I guess a nine. I couldn't look at it. I don't have it on
right now, but I think I have like a nine or 10.

Speaker 2 (16:08):

I was You look rested. Yeah, I

Speaker 1 (16:11):

Went straight to bed last.

Speaker 2 (16:12):

I think you're, I feel like the tres pumping through you today. Like I know you
showed up like I'm stressed, but like, dude, you're full of energy. I'm like, wow, I
wasn't that energetic. I am analog just by being in your presence.

Speaker 1 (16:24):

So Ben, this is interesting to think about. So for me, and I think anyone who's
listening or any of the people who are here for the class we're gonna have after this
today

Speaker 2 (16:32):

Is, this is like the class before the class.

Speaker 1 (16:34):

This is like the class, right? I love this. I am, I am energized by being with
people. It is a gift to me to be with you. It is a gift to me to know that after we
record this episode, we're gonna be with people having further conversation. I am an
extrovert through and through. So I'm wondering about that relation. I wanna stay in
the conversation around these four

Speaker 2 (16:52):

Pillars, but I wanna, we're still gonna talk about still this

Speaker 1 (16:55):

Yeah. I'm trying to avoid it, right? But I'm wondering about that relationship to
tress of how you see either extroverts talk about this or different types of people
relate to the idea of tres. Have you seen

Speaker 2 (17:05):
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Any experiences, stories you share? Oh gosh, it's great. Oh, I love this cuz I used
to be like, so I, I'm an, I mean I'm an actor, I'm an artist, born and raised. My
father was minister, I grew up on stage, I watched him on the pulpit. I was like,
this makes sense. Our, our home was insane. And that was like I, someone had to be
the comic relief. So entered me and, and acting became a great way also to like get
out of that and, and find myself and entertain. So, um, the, um, oh my God. Ask me
the question again. Let's

Speaker 1 (17:36):

Talk about the inter the

Speaker 2 (17:38):

Relationship. Oh yeah. Thank you. Okay. This is why I was talking about it. So the
reason I mentioned that, um, is because my mom was a teacher. My dad was a preacher
and an artist, and my sister was a dancer. So I was like, I realized, I learned that
money was bad. I had a mindset about finances and abundance and things like that's
bad. So I was all about creativity. So flash forward, why I'm telling you all this is
that corporate life scared me. People who had corporate jobs scared me. People who,
who had made lots of money scared me and I have them in my family, but not as many.
And then I went to a high school of like all that, like Ted Turner went to my high
school as this boarding school and we had to wear a tie and it was like, ah, get me
outta here.

Speaker 2 (18:21):

So of course I went to New York. I mean it was incredible education, but it just, I
didn't relate. And so now come full circle. I tried to get like as artistic as I
could. Yeah. And now I'm working with executives in global organizations on a daily
basis and I love it. Yeah. Because I finally realized we're not actually that
separate. Their jobs are really creative and they're like, well how do you guys do
that? I mean, I don't know. We've survived. We're survivors, but learning to thrive
is another thing. So for all the different mindsets and personalities, I mentioned
that cuz now I get to work with, um, and I'm gonna be leading a presentation with one
of the organizations who I've, um, who I've worked with called Golden. And they're
one of the people who rehired me years later after seeing what I was up to.

Speaker 2 (19:07):

And it was, and we, we work with corporate accounts all over the planet and these are
executives who are literally dealing with the same thing. And there's people at home.
And what's cool about these is I get the, I get the, um, the tech guys are in these
meetings sometimes, and a lot of 'em are working from home on their computers even
remotely in other countries. And then there's like the executives that are there and
some of them are in the room together and the, and there's people spread out. So
there's a lot of different mindsets in the room. But ultimately what I'm finding is
we're all dealing with stress, especially if we are, um, I think coming out of the
pandemic, dealing with survival, right? Um, dealing with self care, um, mental
health, physical health, um, we're learning to balance our energy differently. Our
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whole lives have changed. We're actually statistically working longer hours than ever
because we have phones and technology. How

Speaker 1 (20:04):

Do you clock out? This is a, this is a room in where I live. How do I clock out of
this room? Like it's very, I have like all kinds of rituals that I try to create
where I can like leave it alone and go step away from it.

Speaker 2 (20:12):

So developing those rituals, finding out where those edges are for you and what
really matters and, and actually starting to create the time just as you take your
job, as seriously as your self-care. Starting to take that like a job and saying,
what do I need? What is my non-negotiable, Right? So the different personalities, how
they deal with that. They don't love it, but they love the idea of tress, right?
Because

Speaker 3 (20:36):

Oh man I can you just go, go, go,

Speaker 2 (20:38):

Go, go. This is how my best for it. Always. Like he loves that. That's his favorite
energy. He lives in New York City and he's like,

Speaker 3 (20:44):

I love it. Let's go, let's go, let's

Speaker 2 (20:46):

Go. Right? Yeah. Yeah. He loves it. He came here to visit me and Ryan back. I'm in
the Hudson Valley. Two hours outside of, this was a gift from the universe by the
way. Cuz I used to be that way too. I did not slow down. I didn't know how was it
familiar? But the great thing is, it's a muscle. So just as well as we are just as
strong as we are going to the gym and moving and checking social media, blah blah,
blah. We're being trained by our phones. We can train our bodies. If you have the
awareness of what's going on, you can train your body to do the opposite. You can
train your body to start reframing your stress.

Speaker 1 (21:20):

But Ben, I love what I do, but Ben, I don't like to stop what I'm doing cuz I love so
part of what I will Well,

Speaker 2 (21:25):
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So you can pause. Yeah. So it's about building in these moments where even in your
meditation it can be really

Speaker 1 (21:33):

Active. My meditation, What are you talking about? What are you

Speaker 2 (21:34):

Talking about? Generative

Speaker 1 (21:36):

<laugh>. I wanna I

Speaker 2 (21:37):

Wanna talk about this and your walking meditation or whatever. There's, there's, and
I'll let you talk in a second. I just wanna say one more thing. Yes. It's really
about cre like learning how to steer that energy for your, for good and, and
harnessing it. And it becomes actually, when you practice getting still, you may find
you have even more infinite power and gifts that you're going to receive. And
sometimes that is terrifying. So if you're so powerful and you've receive so much and
you're already like, there's so much abundance, I can't Right? This is an opportunity
to, to let go and practice letting go because you also, I know Brian alone, you have
an incredible team around you. And we cannot live life alone. We're not designed to,
So there's opportunities to let go and listen and allow ourselves to be carried,
allow ourselves to hear the wind blow, allow ourselves to feel the ground for a
second. Just to practice being present. Even if it's five minutes a day, it can
change your life. Yeah. And I have to, And listen, I have to talk about this so that
I do it too.

Speaker 1 (22:39):

Yeah. When you say that, cuz what I think about, if I'm scaling my, if I give myself
a greater scale on stillness, I give myself like a, a one or a zero. Like it is, it
is is it is the hardest. Nothing wrong. It's hardest muscle. I'm not without
judgment, but

Speaker 2 (22:52):

It's just the hardest muscle. It's an opportunity. Oh, yeah, yeah, yeah. So while
hardest, what if, let's, let's try on moving, substituting that word with unfamiliar.

Speaker 1 (23:01):

Great.

Speaker 2 (23:03):
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Yeah. Right. So let consider that. How many thousands of hours of practice do you
have moving in your life,

Speaker 1 (23:11):

In your waking

Speaker 2 (23:11):

Hours?

Speaker 1 (23:11):

Beyond. Beyond now? Like, beyond, I mean, Yeah, yeah, yeah. Like I, I I don't even
sit at my desk. Right. Like I stand, I have a standing desk, like I'm not a still
person. Yeah.

Speaker 2 (23:22):

So I have tons of And so how many hours do you have practicing being still in your
life?

Speaker 1 (23:27):

No, no, no, no. <laugh> no. Exactly. The answer to that is no,

Speaker 2 (23:31):

It's, it's not like anything's wrong. I mean, it's not like you're, it's it's just
where you've practiced. Right. And that's okay. It's good to have movement. I was
just, um, oh, do you know Trisha Brook? I don't know. Do you know about Trisha
Brooke? I feel like you all might know each other. She was, she's a brilliant
director, producer. She coaches the big talk and the speaking and stuff now. But she
was just on my podcast before this and we were talking about, um, she was dancer. She
talks about moving as such an important part of her day. But there's an there you can
get in touch with your inner dancer sometimes if you get still for a moment, there is
some light in you, Brian, that is still like waiting to just, Right. And it's, if
it's in those moments that we get quiet or that your stress can let go, Right. You
may be attached and programmed, pre-programmed to, to, to be stressed. Like that may
be the most familiar way of operating. So this way of letting go of that or being
still for a second could occur is terrifying or unsafe

Speaker 1 (24:30):

When you, And so, and as we kind of round this down before we jump into this, this
class we're holding today with the, the members of actor operating system, I want to
ask you, when you say stillness, for those of us who are stillness averse or
unfamiliar still. Yes. What would you say, I hate to use this word, but qualifies as
stillness or what's a good way to define stillness? Does
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Speaker 2 (24:51):

That make sense? Yeah. These are great terms. Yes. Yeah. Um, how would you define
stillness, Brian?

Speaker 1 (24:56):

Well, the way that I went, so first of all I was like, you can't count when you're
sitting writing your book as stillness because it actually probably is not doing
something. Is that, is that right? Should it be not doing something?

Speaker 2 (25:06):

Well what do you think? I mean, if there's no shoulds, right? This is actually pretty
subjective. I mean we can, Well then I'll

Speaker 1 (25:12):

Be like, stillness is working. I can be like, stillness is not working. <laugh>. No.
Okay. So, uh, I I, to me, I think that if I was gonna say what kind of stillness does
my body need? If I ask that question of my body, if I really listen it, it is like no
phone time. It might even be walking by myself. It doesn't have to necessarily be
that my body is still, but there is a stillness of thought almost, right? Mm-hmm.
<affirmative>, there is not a figure out what you need to buy at the grocery store.
What are you doing later? Or I remember literally yester, no it was yesterday or
today I was in the shower and my brain was going a million miles an hour. I dunno if
anybody else is shower thinkers. Oh my, my, and I'm like brushing my teeth. I brush
my teeth in the shower.

Speaker 1 (25:52):

And so I'm like, and I go, Whoa, let's have a holy toothbrushing experience. That's
what I said to myself, like in my brain I was like, what if you only brush your teeth
right now? And I remember there was an acting teacher I had a million years ago who
said, you know, Meisner is playing one action at a time. Go home and take a shower
and only wash your hair, Just wash your hair while you wash your hair. Do nothing
else. And that really stayed with me. And that to me is a little bit of the, the
stillness was what if I just be here while I brush my teeth? Yeah. And that, but
that, but what I think is, so what I'm taking away from what we're having the
conversation today is there's more nurturance for me in that besides the two minutes
that my, that I brush my teeth right. For there is like, what would it be like? So if
the practice was spend a little more time in stillness, what that might have for me.

Speaker 2 (26:39):

Yeah. We don't know. We don't for me. Yeah. Yeah. So what would be there? I don't
know. Let's find out. Right? Yeah. Right. And I love that you said too, that you
could be walking anything that helps you experience a moment of stillness. And I
remember, I, I once dated this, uh, this actor, we, we met on a, we were, we were
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romantic opposites on this film. And um, and we went to a yoga class once and, and it
was at the end I, oh, it was a, um, restorative yoga class. And, um, she had no idea
that, that that meant like lying down most of the time. So, so for those of you who
are stillness averse, I'm actually gonna, I'm gonna type in restorative yoga, um, or
yen yoga, right? So if you think of yang, that's kind of the ANGs, the, the heavy
moving yogas.

Speaker 2 (27:28):

And listen, I, I studied physical theater and mask work and dance and um, I, I've, I
really love moving my body and, and I've done ang yoga, I became a yogi and a
teacher, but now I do really slow stuff. And restorative yoga, basically you lay on
your back with different pillows underneath your parts of your body and props. And
it's to allow your body to let go as much as possible. So I had this partner to go
back to the story who, we went to this class and I remember at some point like
they're like, and now Shava,

Speaker 4 (28:03):

It's just like, what the? We like still for like half an hour. Like I

Speaker 2 (28:07):

Can't do this. And she just left.

Speaker 4 (28:09):

Oh my God. Wow.

Speaker 2 (28:10):

Yeah. And I was, and we were on a date and I was like,

Speaker 4 (28:14):

Uh,

Speaker 2 (28:15):

And I mean I stayed cause I was blessed and I was thinking, well, you know, just let,
let her have her experience. Um, which was also a transformation for me at the time,
<laugh>. So, uh, yeah, it's, it was that adversity. But I, you know, not to take our
inventory, but I would say that if it's that if if things, things can come up when we
get still and it can be really, you know, that are unfamiliar. So there's those, you
know, I say yoga cause I think a lot of actors have done it. Now I, I learned it in
this in acting classes and that's what had me want to go do it. Um, but it was, um,
you know, there's poses we hold and we can and, and moving our body even or
stretching can allow us to release feelings. And so sometimes just being still can
really do that. But these are two types of yoga that are moving, but they're, they're
also about taking long moments of meditation and really nurturing environment so you
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can have the music and the teacher and the smell. Well also there's something, some
structure to

Speaker 1 (29:14):

Your stillness that doesn't. Cause I think a lot of people can

Speaker 2 (29:15):

Like myself, you know, it's gonna end, you know, you're gonna go at this time and
then you can stop and then you can go be as wild and free as you want. Right. Right.
Yeah. And it, so I love to practice that. And as I've come to, I've gotten out of New
York City and I'm in the Hudson Valley, it's either like tons of noise or none at all
here. Mm-hmm. <affirmative>, um, cuz we live by these fairgrounds. But the stillness
that I now experience, my nervous system has never been happier. I just, like, I
don't wake up with anxiety anymore. And what I realized is the anxiety I was waking
up with mm-hmm. <affirmative> was actually tress. It was, it was energy. I was
experiencing the energy of New York City and all around. Um, so this is about like
giving ourselves the opportunity to, to slow down and see what are those places where
we enjoy slowing down. I learned that I love puzzles recently. That's a way love, I
actually can be really still, but my brain can have an activity. It's so meditative
for me. Yeah. So those kind of things.

Speaker 1 (30:13):

That's great. And one of the,

Speaker 2 (30:15):

We'll talk about it more in the class coming

Speaker 1 (30:16):

Right. As we get Right. Um, and so I want to, I wanna thank you for like already
feeling like my mind is blown and ready to like start talking about this more. And I
know we'll get into the class, but for all my listeners out there who are tuning into
this podcast, hopefully you've started to see what Ben offers and also what these
four pillars can offer us that Ben talked about. Right. And how, you know, for me
I'll say, you know, you heard stillness is my most often neglected or the one I wanna
step more into. And so as you're, if there's one takeaway from today, I think it is
just the gift of grabbing that piece. There's plenty of takeaways, but one you can
take from this today is to grab which one might want a little more energy or you're
out of practice with. I think that's a special way to start that. Um, and I wanna
thank you Ben so much for joining us for the podcast. Where can people who are
listening, um, tune in or check you out or follow more stuff you've got going on?

Speaker 2 (31:02):

Yeah, the, the easiest thing is, um, is my Instagram Ben Curtis official. Um, and
then also, um, my, and and it's all my bio's in there. You can book calls with me,
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you can ask me questions, can see all the awesome fun retreats. You can listen to my
band, um,

Speaker 1 (31:22):

Find

Speaker 2 (31:22):

Your podcast, I'm assuming? Yeah. Oh yeah. In the podcast. And I have a, um, as far
as um, self care goes, I'm leading a 21 day integrity tuneup workshop for 21 minutes
a day. And if you're not there live, it's gonna be recorded. It starts November 1st,
which is next week cuz we're moving into the New Moon of Scorpio. I'm leading it with
this amazing, fabulous healer called the provocative intuitive Daniel Tu. And we are
gonna be 21 days talking about 21 days of integrity in your life with, with self and
relationship and others. And that part of that is self care. So, and it's $21 too. So
it's like just, we wanna make it as easy as possible for people to buy. That's also
in the link and that's something that I would love to have, um, each of you in there.
And there's freebies and stuff. But, um, yeah. So that's what I'm up to and that's
what we're gonna be doing next. Great.

Speaker 1 (32:13):

And we will link to all of that into the show notes. And I'm not sure exactly when
you're listening to this podcast, you may be listening to this after November 1st,
but basically what Ben just said, there's plenty of other resources for you to grab
and it's recorded. So maybe you'll be able to snag that and do your own

Speaker 2 (32:26):

21. Oh yeah, absolutely. Great. Yeah,

Speaker 1 (32:28):

So thank you so much Ben. We're so glad to have you here.

Speaker 2 (32:31):

Oh, such a pleasure. Thank you for having me. And thank you for being so vulnerable
and open. I hope this has been a value. And if there are people listening you have
questions, you wanna talk about this, please reach out to me cuz we don't have to do
this alone. I have a coach and therapist and team two. So let's just, uh, take a deep
breath, slow down, know you're in the right place today.

Speaker 1 (32:51):

Thank you. With that, I'm gonna let it go. Thanks.
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